
	
   	
  



Teaching Dimensions Observation Protocol (Hora & Ferrare, 2014) 
 
Four times throughout the academic year the instructors are observed by a faculty member using both 
a quantitative measure and a qualitative measure.  Afterwards, instructors meet with the observer to 
discuss the observation.   
 
Using the Teaching Dimensions Observation Protocol, instructor and student behavior is coded in 
two-minute increments, which gives more objective feedback.  When paired with subjective feedback, 
the resulting discussion is constructive and useful to instructors. 
 
Below are results of the TDOP observations over time: 
 

 
 
Over the course of the program, AIs were: 
 

• Less likely to use instructor-focused instruction techniques, such as lecturing 
• Less likely to use teacher-led dialogue as an instructional technique, such as call-and-response 

questions 
• More likely to use student focused instruction, such as small group work 
• Less reliant on instructional technology, such as PowerPoint and multimedia 

 
A further interesting pattern is the tendency to return to instructor-focused instruction for lessons 
that have been previously prepared (compare Observation #1 for Fall and Spring).  Though there is 
less instructor-focused instruction between the first observations of each semester, it does increase 
from the second observation of the Fall semester.  This indicates that it can be more difficult to 
transform a previously prepared lesson plan than it is to create a new lesson plan.   
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